Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
Re: masks/face coverings

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:


Asbestos is widely available and unregulated in India/China and every so often new products containing asbestos appear in the UK. Considering the quantum of COVID masks/ face coverings sold to the UK public without UK/EU certifications I would like to see disclosure of any records associated with Trading Standards:


1) Considering the actuality of, or the risk of asbestos fibres/fabric being woven into such masks/face coverings. 

Answer:

Leicester Trading Standards did not formally consider any risks with regard to asbestos fibres or other chemicals in face mask/face coverings.  As such the Council does not hold any records and is informing you as required by Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, information not held.

The Council is not aware of any national or regional alerts with regard to these risks.  
The risks that were being discussed concerned the testing of the masks (whether they had been tested at all) and whether they met the required or declared standards. 
The Office for Product Safety and Standards advised Trading Standards nationally that they were undertaking a survey on the compliance of face masks available online, and the port authorities were also targeting face coverings from high risk importers.  We received no reports of any asbestos risk. 
Further we share intel with our regional partners, most of which were assisting their authorities with the procurement of PPE.  We have no record of any asbestos risk having been identified.  
2) Any testing undertaken by Trading Standards to determine if masks/face coverings sold in the locality contain harmful materials or asbestos fibres
Since February 2020.
The Council have not undertaken any testing and therefore this is a refusal notice as required by Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, information not held.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
